

BLACK KNIGHT WRESTLING CLUB BOARD MEETING AGENDA

December , 2024

I. Welcome - Members Present: Jacquelyn Pfursich (President), Josh Parmer (Vice President) Kristy Beckman(Treasurer), Kristy Thompson(Secretary), Bob Biddle, Chris Vargas, Danielle Deck, Matt Deck, Jim Schopf & Mike Rush

-The meeting was called to order by President Jackie Pfursich at 8:02pm.

-The meeting proceeded according to the agenda set by the President.

II. Coach & Liaison Reports

- **Girls** - Al sent in an email from his perspective fundraising has coaches overwhelmed with everything going on at once. We should have a central person at each level to log tickets and collect money that is not a coach. Have someone by January.
- **Youth** -Registration done 155 including girls (25 girls). Went to the takedown tournament at Harrisburg, went well, could've had better attendance some just never showed. Maybe implement a deposit so if you do not show you forfeit the deposit. First quad was be at Big Springs there was also exhibitions for JV about 230 matches. The rooms are running great
- **Junior High** -Season is going great. Won the Cocalico Tournament (lots of placers) and both dual matches so far. It is a big strong team (47 wrestlers). Hoping to win Optimus and Northern. Looking into Palmyra JV tournament in mid January to get kids matches. Also trying to get some of the young newer kids to go to Annville Tournament possibly.
- **Highschool** -Senior Night January 7th. The medal hangers are ordered. Amber Biddle is working on the flowers. Best route to so the big senior pictures would be to show Paul Jacobs what we had last year to have him do it. Girls want to do same thing as boys as far as pics.

III. Treasurer's Report - Kristy and Dylan are still locked out need to get in contact with the right person at the bank. Deposits \$1237 in table sales, \$275 in fundraising, and old \$100 lifting check and undermined amount for shout outs.

IV. Current Projects

- Website updates - continues - Jesse is working on it. Starting a club instagram and need HS-JH-Youth and Girls. Jaime Cox is doing it.
- Broadcast - Talked to Luke Dryer and we only need wifi. Need to talk to Ryan Landis to see if we have the equipment.
- Signup genius for coaches room & concessions. ---

V. FUNDRAISING

1. Program Booklet - Got done and making notes for next year. Would like to put boy and girl seniors on the cover next year.
2. Raffle tickets are ordered. Date is set.
3. Sectional Bracket Sponsor - ongoing
4. Regional Qualifier - We locked down the space for the qualifier and coaches room.
6. Launch A Thon- (so far, runs until Dec. 22) HS Boys \$8,451, JH Boys \$5092, Girls \$6720
7. Lancaster Cupcake Fundraiser - Jan. 26 - Feb. 9th
8. After holiday Matt will put together order for long sleeves.
9. Look into NWCA for fundraiser
10. Knit hats, baseball caps, tshirts, gibbets and long sleeves for next years table.

V. NEW/UNFINISHED BUSINESS

- Parent Social- Youth coach Jim Laener is management at the Nook and can potentially get us a room for the parent social. Maybe do something after the holiday.

Next Meeting Date December 16th, 2024 at 8:00pm

All meeting dates at hempsfieldwrestling.com and 8:00pm - Feb 5, Mar 12, Apr 9, May 7